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                                                                 TOWN OF NORTH READING
           


            __________________________                             Massachusetts        Conservation Commission

Minutes
Tuesday, April 14, 2009
Mr. Allen, Chairman, called the Tuesday, April 14, 2009, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Present:

Tim Allen, Chairperson



 Martin Weiss, Member





 Lori Mitchener, Member
Absent:  

Tom Romeo, Member






Jonathan Cody, Member 
Staff




Present:

Kathy Morgan, Administrative Assistant




Leah Basbanes, Conservation Agent

Guests:



Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Minutes
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes of March 24, 2009.

Fees
Members reviewed the current filing fees against those compiled from surrounding towns.  Compared to other towns with bylaws, North Reading is significantly lower. Almost all towns now charge for an RDA and a Resource Boundary delineation, which both can be time consuming.  The definition of categories and stating per activity will need to be addressed.  The reason for any significant changes in fees should be justified in case the Board of Selectmen should question the increase.   Ms. Basbanes was asked to find out if some of these other towns have revolving funds that their resources come from or do they have an Operating Budget.   

Certificate of Compliance      
3 Williams Road (245-585)
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance for 
DEP file #245-585.  
Public Hearings
31 Shady Hill Drive (245-1319)
Mr. Finacchairo, the owner was present.  The septic system that was replaced about five years ago has failed and will need to be replaced.  Mr. Basbanes visited the site and felt that the delineation was still fine.  The Board of Health has issued a permit. 
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.

Continued Public Hearings
6 Bishops Way (245-xxxx)
Ben Osgood, from New England Engineering was present and explained the plans for a single-family house and septic system.  Pat Seekamp delineated the 1.3 acre lot.  There is an isolated wetland to the front left side of the proposed house.  Flags A1 – A16 delineate the back wetland.  It was thought at one time that the isolated wetland was connected to the main wetland.  Ms. Basbanes and Mr. Seekamp met out at the site and after some soils probes it was found not to be.  Ms. Basbanes said that it really didn’t matter because the 100’ buffer from both the wetlands would cross over each other.  Ms. Basbanes was satisfied with the delineation.  The proposed project will result in 13% impervious and 60% buffer disturbance.  There is a level driveway that follows the line of the wetlands.  Mr. Osgood explained that the barrier for the septic system will extend down into the “C” layer.  A 6’ retaining wall is proposed around the side of the new system and will slope down to grade level.  The house was reduced to a 3 bedroom.  They will add a vegetated buffer between the driveway and the wetlands and along the opposite boundary line within the 12’ buffer.

The neighbors at 4 and 8 Bishops Way are concerned with the proposed retaining wall that will include a 4 foot chain link fence on top of that.   Also the flow of water toward the wetlands between 4 & 6 Bishops is a concern of the neighbors and mentioned the small river behind the houses that flows through.  This lot was left behind and never built on when the subdivision went in.  Mr. Osgood explained that the requirements for Title V have changed and now allows for the septic system to be approved.  The filing was originally submitted while there was snow cover on the site.  Mr. Osgood responded to neighbors’ comments about any changes in grade with the new wall.  Mr. Osgood said the elevation would change from the current elevation of 105 to 106.  Ms. Mitchener suggested planting evergreens in front of the wall so the neighbors wouldn’t have to look at it.  The owner was present and agreed to work with the neighbors.  Ms. Mitchener asked to have the debris to the left of the wetlands taken out.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Weiss and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the 43 standard conditions plus one additional condition that the applicant have a landscaping plan reviewed by Ms. Basbanes and to clean up the debris.

0 + 69R Chestnut Street (245-1315)
Jack Sullivan was present for the project.  Access from town-owned property is being made available for this lot that is now landlocked.  Access requires crossing over an intermittent stream.  The applicant is going before the Planning Commission again on April 28th for a conditional approval.  Mr. Sullivan explained the changes made since the last hearing.  The roadway has been increased from 24’ to 26’ with a 6” curved open bottom box culvert.  Utilities will go over the culvert.  The retaining walls have been lowered.  The Planning Commission didn’t want the street trees but they may still be used for buffer between Mr. Reedy’s house and the construction.  They have added two additional catch basins.  Instead of a cul-de-sac for a turnaround they have proposed a “T” made of crushed stone with a binder at the bottom of the “T” for a fire truck turnaround.  They are proposing two street lights on the roadway and one at the Chestnut Street entrance.  Ms. Basbanes asked for a construction sequence.  There are 3 or 4 12” trees on Mr. Reedy’s side that are to be flagged to save.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Weiss and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions plus one additional condition for a construction sequence for the culvert.

Adjourn 

Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 9:15 PM

_________________________

____________________

Approved




date
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